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THE HOOD SCOOP is published monthly as an informative news bulletin to keep our
members up to date on past, present and future events. CLASSIFIED ADS up to S0
words are free to members. Classified Ads up to 50 words for non-members are $5 per
issue, Advertising rates per issue are: full page $25, 1/2 page $13, 1/4 page $7.
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months prepaid. Acceptance is at sole discretion of editor and staff. All ads should be
submitted to Newsletter Editor Ron Fiebiger.

GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION MEETINGS are held monthly. Dates, times and loca-
tions are listed in the UPCOMING EVENTS section of the newsletter.

GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION PHOTO ALBUM: If you have photos of past events or if
you take piclures of future events that you think would be good for the photo album, put
your name, the date and name of the event and a short description on the back and send
them to Photo Album Editor Michelle Kries.

The Gateway GTO Assoclation is an official chapter of the GTO Assoclation of America



SCOOP FROM THE PREZ

Greetings fellow Goat Fans,

| can't belisve March is already drawing to a close. It sure has made us aware that we're
not out of winter yet! Just as quickly, Spring is on the horizen - and it's playtime once
again! If you're all like me, you can hardly wait. | know it's coming = believe me - | saw
my first Robin last weekend. (Stupid bird!)

For those GTOAA members we have in our chapter (welcome Dave W.!), there was an
opportunity to read a fascinating article in The Legend by Eric White, our head tiger. It
was Part | of a series (I believe five) in which he interviewed a former line worker in tha
Pontiac plant. The first time | read it my eyes were glued 1o it until the end because the
way the gentleman described it, you felt like you were there too. It gave terrific insight as
to what went on and the parts that were used in building the cars that we're currently
driving and enjoying to no end. It just goes to show you that the national membership is
semething you can really benefit from. It's another good reason 1o sign up.

Again, if anyone knows a place that would want to host our monthly meetings, please let
us know. Our April meeting is set for Denny's restaurant in Collinsville, lllincis on the 1st,
so please try to attend. We'll see you there!

Good Goating,
Darrell

FROM THE EDITOR’S BACK SEAT

Did you hear the wedding bells ringing recently? Congratulations to Dave and Michelle
Kries who were married on March 12th, Following the ceremony, they spent of good part
of their honeymoon driving to Fiorida through the great Blizzard of 1983.

The latest issue of GTO Enthusiast magazine has some very interesting articles about
proposals for a 1994 GTO. Pontiac Motor Division is asking for comments on these pro-
posals. Brad Piper has drafted a letter to send them and he will bring the letter to the
April meeting so interested GGTOA members can read it and sign it if they agree with it.
A reprint of an articie that GTOE Editor George Eliis wrote for the February 1993 issue of
The Legend is included in this issue of The Hood Scoop to give those of you who don't
subscribe to GTO Enthusiast a chance to see a little of what you're missing. The maga-
zine has some very knowledgeable GTO people writing for it and has great potential.

We would like to put together a GGTOA video tape of events, shows, drags, etc. The
tape would be played at events and club displays and possibly be made available for
members to borrow. If you have any video tapes of GTOs or would like to help edit the
tape, contact Dave Weeks. If you have a tape to contribute to this project, please list
and/or describe the events it shows and put your name on it so it can be returned to you.

Ron Fiebiger



MINUTES OF MARCH 4, 1993 MEETING
Recorded by Cathey Pacelli

The meeting was held at Shoney's on Dorsett Road. Many members took advantage of
the location and arrived early to have dinner. Nineteen members attended the meeting.

Darrell Carnal called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Darrell discussed a problem he ran into with the Best Western Hotel in Indy regarding
deposits and the cancellation policy. Anyone who has questions about their reservations
should call the hotel or the Meet Hotline.

Dave Kries presented a proposal for the GGTOA to hold a car show this Fall. A favorable
vote of members present extended our Fall Cruise 93 at Bobby's Frozen Custard in Mary-
ville, lllinois to an all weekend show October 2nd & 3rd. The cruise will be Saturday night
and Sunday we will put on a car show across the street in front of the Police station, Part
of the proceeds will be donated to the local ambulance drive or hospital construction.
Details will follow,

Anyone interested in helping, in any capacity, at the GTOAA International Meet this
Summer in Indy should contact Dave Kries or Brad Piper.

Dave Kries asked for input from members in regards to changing the GTOAA Judging
Standards. He will be forwarding the input to the correct GTOAA people. Please let him
know how you feel about this. There was some discussion about the need to break
down the popular vote classes further and most members felt that semi to full modified
should remain judged classes but be separate from competition or full race classes.

Dave Kries said that the GTOAA is looking into publishing a roster of members. He asked
how members felt about this. Brad Piper suggested that anyone not wishing to be in-
cluded could check off a box on their application or renewal form.

Dave Kries has set up our first club car wash at the Super Value on Route 162 in Troy,
INinois on April 24th from 9:00 till whenever. We may also try to have a bake sale during
the car wash.

John Novelli mentioned that he heard about a car club that hires out as a limo service for
corporate affairs. The cars might be used to pick up at a hotel and take the attendees to
a corporate event for example. This might be something we would want to look into.

Cathey Pacelli gave a report on progress so far as to our chances for hosting the 1994
GTOAA International Meet. Ways of building up our club’s treasury were discussed.

In lieu of a 50/50 drawing, John Seabolt passed around his hat and $28 was collected.
John also bought a hood from Vic & Joyce Nettle and that $31 was added to the hat
making a total of $59.



MINUTES OF MARCH 4, 1993 MEETING (CONTINUED)

John Novelli suggested that the club rent a space at the Meramec Model T Club Swap
Meet. GGTOA members would be asked to donate parts of any breed to the cause and
all sales would go to the club treasury. $20 of the previously collected money was given
to John 1o secure the space. More about this will be in an article in The Hood Scoop.

Jack Menke is arranging for us to have our second car wash on May 29th at the Tele-
graph Amoco station at Telegraph and Forder Roads in South County.

The club roster will be divided up and area reps will be assigned members to call to try to
increase participation at meetings and club events.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 PM

TREASURER’S REPORT
By Will Bowers

Beginning Checkbook Balance 02/23/93......cevvvnnnvss $ 211.05
Incoma:

DUBS. s evnvenscssissssrasnssannncsnnassssonenans $ 300.00

W F:To) -] - T . $1,517.50
Total After INCOME. o v oo vceeeieenrenccssnsansarsrnns .. $2,028.55
Disbursements:

Postage. .. cccecviinrarannnannes Cirsesssasseannan $ 58.00

February Newsletter. . .. ..coveuenveennaan cesemsaans $ 20.00
Ending Checkbook Balance 03/19/93........... Cenranne $1,950.55
Petty Cash.veveresansncnnas e $ 64.85
Total Cashon Hand. . .ciceeiarerarasnsnnnnns teremsens $2,015.40

Total GGTOA membership as of 03/26/93 is 73. Of our 73 members, 31 (42%) are
GTOAA members. 33 GGTOA members from 1992 have not renewed for 1993,

An inventory has been taken of the GGTOA items still available. These items will be avail-
able at club meetings. This is a good opportunity to improve your Spring wardrobe.

Polos: Blua 2XL, 5L, 1M; Black 1XL, 2M; White 3M; Red 1M
Sweatshirts: Red 2M

Adult T-Shirts: Blue 2XL, 2L, 1M

Child T-Shirts: Blue 3 (6-8), 4 (10-12), 3 (14-16)

Jacket: Blue 1XL, Old Style, special price $20



MARCH 1993 GOAT OF THE MONTH
1964 FIRE GOAT CONVERTIBLE
By Vic Nettle

The year was 1977. | owned two cars: a red 1970 GTO convertible, and a 1971 Grand
Prix SJ. This was the largest number of cars | had ever owned. But | had my eye on a
1864 GTO Convertible which was just sitting in Belleville, lllinois. The owner was a young
man who could not decide whether to restore the car or get married. While | was waiting
on a decision from this guy, | was alerted of a black 1870 GTO, which | bought. Shortly
after | purchased the 1970 GTO the young man called and said he was going to get
married and would sell the 1964 GTO to me. | bought the car for $300. The decklid was
rusted. | found a perfect replacement at a local junkyard for $20. Nothing electrical
worked because the roof was leaky and the fuse panel electrical contacts had corroded.
The clutch would not disengage. The engine spun a bearing on the way home.

| got some friends together to start the process of restoration. We replaced the engine
with the 400 cubic inch engine which had originally come in my red 1970 GTO. The
transmission was changed to a turbo-hydramatic 400 switch pitch torque converter unit
from Kenne-Belle. We also replaced the differential (4¢.10:1 12 bolt posi-traction), con-
sole, interior, shifter, radiator, brakes, battery, carburelor, starter, alternator, radio, and a
few other miscellaneous items. Then we were ready for paint. | went with burgundy.




My GTO was ready to roll. | had it out and decided to see how it would run. | put the
pedal fo the metal (6000 rpm) and spun a bearing. It seems that a low pressure oil pump
was used in the rebuilding of the engine. So we rebuilt it again, this time a high pressure
oil pump was used (Pontiac HO pump). | hadn't had my newest toy on the road a week
and | blew a head gasket between cylinders 3 and 5. So back to the garage it went. |
thought, what next? Boy was | sorry | ever toyed with the thought that something more
could happen, because it did. There was an engine fire while | was driving. Anti freeze
was sucked down the carburetor and two pistons cracked. All of these things happened
in approximately one year. By this time the thought of scrapping the whole "......." thing
had crossed my mind. | had about $7,000 in the car and was somewhat upset. The
hood was warped and everything under the hood was melted (cruise control, carburetor,
battery, atc.).

Well, | decided to try again. | bit the buliet and was back to spending my nights in the
garage. Guess you could say | was a glutton for punishment. | purchased a fiberglass
hood from HO Racing Specialties in California (which John Seabolt bought March 4,
19893, proceeds to the GGTOA). My friends and | repaired the GTO and painted it and |
drove it for a year trouble free.

HE2s

| felt that the bugs were finally out so | decided to give the car a show quality paint job.
Instead of doing tha usual thing, | rounded up a LeMans hood and had Al Rothwaeiler cut
a hole in it for a Trans Am shaker hood scoop. Wae changed the color from burgundy to
Martinique Blue (78 Trans Am). Then we painted a flaming goat head on the hood and
called it "Fire Goat”. Of course we added power steering, power brakes, air conditioning,
and a factory in dash tachometer from a 1967 GTO (it was neater than the 1964 tach and
it fit neatly into the 1964 dash).

| kept the car until 1983. | felt six cars were oo many to care for, HA! HA! (compared to
12 today). | did not have a car fanatic wife at that time or we would no doubt still have
the Fire Goat! | sold the car to my cousin's stepson who subsequently sold it to someone
who wrecked and burned it. Sic transit gloria mundi.



1994 GTO Design Proposal

The parts bin yields a rear-drive, V8 GTO based on the Grand Prix.
By George Ellis, Editor, GTO Enthusiast

By the time 1994 arrives, it will be 30
years since the GTO first appeared, and
almost 20 since it vanished. In that lime,
there have been proposals Lo revive the
nameplate, but none of them have in-
volved V8 power and rear-wheel drive.
Pontiac representatives asked atlendees
of the '91 GTOAA Nationals what they
thought should go into 1 GTO, and appar-
ently those two elements topped the list
Here's a proposal from GM designer
Jeif Denison. JefT has been involved with
GTO design studies, and as a GTO own-
er himself, be decided 10 make this pro-
posal for a buildable V8 rear-driver. T say
buildable because GM is not in a posi-
tion to spend a lot of money on a new
GTO right now, but its fully aware of
the value of the namne, This car is a parts-
bin solution: It's based on the Grand Prix
body shell, fited with a new floorpan to
accommodate the VB/rear-drive layout,
The Holden Commodore, a V&frear-driv-
er built by GM of Australia, provides
front suspension pieces the right size for
ihe GP. Rear suspension is Corvette IRS.

The proposed engine options are the
300-hp LT-1 VB and a 405-hp LT-5, the
engine from the ZR-1. GM has about
2,000 of these in stock and has slowed
production of the ZR-1. The &-speed box
from the Corvetie or the new Firebird
could be ordered, or a 700R4 automalic
could be specified. And kecping with the
1964-71 wradition, a convertible would
be available, because the paris from the
Olds Cutlass convertible will fit fine,

Jell has restyled the front clip of the
Grand Prix 10 suggest the peaked fenders
and other coes from the "68-"69 GTOs,
the rest of the body would be the same
pieces as the current GTP, except for new
taillights and badging. Aluminum “Rally
V" 16-inch wheels with big, fat VR-rated
Gatorbacks {redlined, of course) would
provide sticky roadholding, and four-
wheel antilock disc brukes would stop
the car like no GTO in history.

By using the existing Grand Prix, Jell
has kept the projected cost for his pro-
posal within reason for GM o consider
building (his car. The GP is an excellent

body shell; it has plenly of passenger
room, and the driving posidon is about
perfect for any driver, thanks 10 superb
power articulated bucket seats and a tilt
wheel. Tall drivers, though, should be
aware that the optional sunroef may
leave them or some passengers with too
live headroom,

Aside from a mid-size coupe design
that will endure for years o come, the
greatest thing about the GP is Lhat the
tooling is paid for. In fact, GM tooled up
for five W-car plants but runs only two.
The W-cars (built on the GM10 plat-
form) include the Lumina, Cutlass, Re-
gal, and Grand Prix. In the meantime, the
LT-1 produces 300 honest, clean-burning
horsepower and gets great mileage o
boot, 1t's been years since Pontiac pro-
duced its own VB, and sadly those days
are over for the foresecable fulure.

Pontiac is very inleresied in whal peo-
ple think of this proposal. You may send
comments to Lynn Meyers, Markeling
Specialist, Pontiac Motor Division, One
Pontiac Plaza, Pontiac, MI 48340-2920.

Mame:

Here’s a3 magazine that spans the hobby, devored to GTOx and all the other performance cars Pontiae has buike
threugh the years. Pete McCarthy is now writing for this publicasien, and he's hard at work Bnding out new thin
abut the Pontac VE thar will Te of value 1o evervone. A siz-issue subseripion 1o GTO Enchusiasr costs §15 {820
ourside the US5.A) T you'd [ike ro check out a sample issue, send 84 We've st printed a special issuc fearuring a
W8, rear-drive GM desipn proposal Gn eolork for & 1994 GTO; this issee costs $10 due wo higher printing costs (we
printed extra copies because it seemead likely thar people would want 1o collect this issue). Supplies of this isue are
limired, so order prampily. Al new suhscripions will start with the special 1994 GTO isae, while they last,
Mease serrd. ChA sample isgue (84)
CHA capy of the speeish 1994 GIUO raswe (10}
O Please hegin my subseripron (§15)

Adhlress:

Cﬂ‘y:

Srace: ZIP:

Counrry:

Mail this coupon with check {payabls to a U.5. bank) or money order tor
GTO Enthusiast, 136414 Jewael Ave, Kew Gorden Hills, NY 11347,







